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General Comment

These high risks are being taken not to benefit public health, safety, security, or environmental protection, 
despite Holtec International/Eddy-Lea [Counties] Energy Alliance (Holtec/ELEA) and nuclear power industry 
claims and PR to the contrary. Its to transfer title, liability, costs and risks for the highly radioactive irradiated 
nuclear fuel, from the companies that generated it, and profited from its generation, onto the backs of federal 
taxpayers (if the U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) is stuck paying all the bills and/or onto the backs of 
nuclear electricity ratepayers. If Holtec/ELEA can make large profits at public expense, temporarily storing 
these highly radioactive wastes (for 40 years, to 120 years, to de facto permanently), without having to 
shoulder any of the costs or risk-liabilities, that would work well for them!

Dr. Mark Cooper of Vermont Law School, in December 2013, in his expert witness comments to the U.S. 
NRC Nuclear Waste Confidence/Continued Storage of Spent Nuclear Fuel EIS (Environmental Impact 
Statement) proceeding, calculated that the first 200 years of commercial irradiated nuclear fuel storage will 
cost $210 to 350 billion. His estimate assumed two centralized interim storage facilities just 38 miles from 
each other have now both applied to NRC for CISF construction and operation licenses, one permanent 
geologic repository (burial dump, as currently targeted at Yucca Mountain, Nevada), and ongoing on-site 
storage at nuclear power plants, as needed. It effectively doubled the costs of nuclear-generated electricity, 
because those irradiated nuclear fuel management costs had not been accounted for in a half-century of 
commercial irradiated nuclear fuel generation in the U.S. Thus, centralized interim storage would be yet 
another significant public subsidy, benefiting the nuclear power industry, on top of more than a half-century 
of significant public subsidies of various sorts. 

U.S. taxpayers were hemorrhaging $500 million per year in these damage awards in 2010. Under the Nuclear 
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Waste Policy Act, as Amended, the nuclear utilities (meaning their electricity consumers and shareholders) 
are responsible for interim storage of irradiated nuclear fuel. Federal taxpayers are responsible for final 
disposal, in a deep geologic repository. Holtec/ELEA doesn't want to shoulder the costs, risks and liabilities. 
It would prefer that DOE shoulder those, while it simply pockets the profits.

Current law requires a final disposal repository to be constructed and operating (not just licensed by NRC), 
before DOE can take title and liability for commercial highly radioactive irradiated nuclear fuel wastes, and 
start paying for such costs as transportation to that permanent dumpsite.

DOE cannot pay federal taxpayer dollars for privately-owned and operated CISFs absent an operating 
permanent geological repository including both Holtec/ELEAs scheme in NM and WCSs scheme 38 miles 
away in TX. This is not legal under the Nuclear Waste Policy Act, as Amended. WCS is seeking an end run 
around this legal constraint. 

This is very risky for U.S. federal taxpayers, and/or nuclear electricity ratepayers. The linkage between an 
operating final disposal repository and a centralized interim storage facility in the Nuclear Waste Policy Act, 
as Amended, is to guard against centralized interim storage from becoming a de facto permanent parking lot 
dump, the costs, liabilities and risks of which the U.S. federal taxpayer and/or ratepayers may get stuck with 
indefinitely.

This end run around the precautionary linkage between an operating repository and one or more centralized 
interim storage facilities, that WCS seeks, and very likely Holtec/ELEA also seeks, would be a huge boon to 
the nuclear power industry. It would expedite the transfer of all costs, risks and liabilities for irradiated 
nuclear fuel from the nuclear utilities that profited from its generation onto the backs of taxpayers and/or 
ratepayers sooner rather than later -- even before a repository is operating. The DOEs most recent estimate as 
to when a repository can be opened is 2048! Such a significantly accelerated transfer of the costs, risks and 
liabilities for forever deadly, highly radioactive, irradiated nuclear fuel means the nuclear utilities can walk 
away from the mess theyve made many decades sooner than would otherwise be the case under current law, 
removing those lingering liabilities and risks from their own ledgers.

WCS has been careful, making it a licensing condition, that all those costs, risks and liabilities for the 
irradiated nuclear fuel would be solely on DOE. WCS, a private, for-profit company, will have every 
incentive to take short cuts on safety to save money and boost its own profits. U.S. taxpayers will be 
shouldering all costs, risks and liabilities. If anything goes wrong, it wont be WCSs problem itll be the 
taxpayers and/or ratepayers' problem.
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